
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

December 4, 2006                                          Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick.     

 

The official minutes of November 27, 2006, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

The commissioners approved the Cereal Malt Beverage License for Alice Jo Campbell 

d/b/a The Virginian. 

 

Commissioner Luthi moved to appoint Shirley Becvar as Stanton Township Clerk, Dean 

Catlin as Sherman Township Clerk, and Don Lott as Concord Township Clerk.  

Commissioner McGavran seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser, came in and the commissioners asked him the 

procedure of abatement’s and penalties assessed.  The commissioners talked to Truette 

about the county’s web page.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, gave the commissioners a rough draft of the fireworks 

regulations for them to look at.  Bruce talked on the list for the next tax sale.  Bruce 

discussed the firearms resolution that was worked up. 

 

Eldon Clark, and Tania Daugherty, Minneapolis Recreation Commission, talked to the 

commissioners about the improvements that they would like to do at the south ballfield.  

It would include restrooms, storage unit, and concession stand.  Eldon said that they 

have permission from the City of Minneapolis, and the Fair Board.  The commissioners 

approved. 

 

The commissioners signed the Resolution 06-31, Prohibiting Firearms in all Buildings 

Owned and/or Used by Ottawa County, Kansas. 

 

Michael Graham, Platinum Services, talked to the commissioners about additional 

insurance benefits that his company had to offer.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 43.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, shared applications that he had received for the 

position open in his department.  John gave the board two solid waste exemptions.  The 

one for Aaron or Sherry Higgins, Delphos, was approved. 

   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 1:14 p.m.   

 


